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March 2016 

 
District of Hudson’s Hope 

9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901   Fax: 250-783-5741 

E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca 
www.hudsonshope.ca 

SKATING CARNIVAL 
 

Saturday, March 5th, 2016 
 

Doors Open at 5:30 pm 
 

Show Starts at 6:30 pm 

Come cheer on some local talent! 

Door prizes, raffles, 50/50, flowers 
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Hudson’s Hope Arena 
 

St. Patrick’s Day Pot O’ Gold Search 

$100 worth of gold coins to be found for the Pot o’ Gold search 

You must register your team by Tuesday, March 15th 

Some contest rules and regulations apply. 

To register, contact: Greta Goddard,  
District Of Hudson’s Hope Special Events Coordinator  

at 250-783-0855 or 250-783-9901 or email: events@hudsonshope.ca 

                  Sunday, March 20th 1-3 pm at the Pearkes Centre 
          Be the first to Collect all clues and win $100 

Fun & Games at the Pearkes Centre 
 

Put together a team of leprechauns and seek and search around, 
Spot the Irish signs inside, outside, all about the town 

Search for the Clues 

In greens, pinks and blues 
With Irish luck, a St. Patrick’s Pot o’ Gold can be found 

 
Because the scavenger hunt can be too much for little munchkins  

There will be fun activities, games and a search at the gym  
A treat and drink of green 

Music included in the scene 
No sign up needed for fun & games, just come to enjoy them  

             The Last day of the season is  
                   Saturday, March 12th 
 

Congratulations to our Winners of the Most Skates  
of the Month Contest!! 

 

John Vandenberg and Jenny Hubner  
were both winners in the Adult Category 

 

Youth Category 

1st Place: Luke Hubner  
2nd Place: Keaton Vig  

 

Have a great Spring and Summer and we look forward to seeing you next fall!  

       -The Arena Staff 

10010 Arena Road 
PO Box 330 

Hudson’s Hope. BC V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-5568 

hharena@pris.ca 



   March  2016                                    3                                                 The Bulletin 

Quiz Photo #1 

March at the Museum 
              Hudson’s Hope Historical Society’s Annual General Meeting  

will be held March 17 at St Peter’s Church Hall  

– All are welcome to attend!! 
                                                   

We would like to introduce the museum’s new   
Monthly Quiz – Each month in the bulletin we will post 
a photo of an artifact. You can come into the museum 
to drop off your guesses. At the end of the month we 
will hold a draw with all the right answers. Up for grabs 
is a $25 Dollar Gift Certificate to the museum’s gift 
shop! The artifact photo will also be posted on the              
museum’s Facebook page and website.                                            
Draw date will be March 31st, 2016 
 
 
 

                      
The Hudson’s Hope Historical Society is actively looking for New Board Members, if you 
are interested in preserving and learning about the history of Hudson’s Hope, this might 
be for you! If you would like more information on how the society is run and the work 
that is involved please contact Elinor Morrissey at the museum. The 2016 AGM will be 
held on March 17, 2016 at St Peter’s Church Hall. 
 

The Next Historical Society meeting will be held on March 17, 2016 following the AGM  
in St Peter’s Church Hall. Everyone is welcome at historical meetings. If you would like 
any further information, please call the Museum at (250) 783-5735 or by email at     
hhmuseum@pris.ca                                                                                                                                                      
 

March hours are Monday to Friday 9 - 4:30.                                                                                           

Come in and learn something new about the beautiful valley that you live in!                                   

Don’t forget to check out our Gething Exhibit.                                                                                               

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator 
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The library will be closed Friday, March 25th, Sunday, March 
27th and Monday, March 28th. 

The Hudson’s Hope Public Library Association welcomes Margie Viers 
and Grace Okada to the Library Board.  Thank you so much to our 
outgoing Chair, Mike Nichols and outgoing Treasurer, Winona Letendre for all of your efforts on 
behalf of the Library Board.  In addition, I cannot say enough to thank Bud Ferguson for the 15 
years that he has dedicated to the Library Board as Vice Chair, Chair and even the BC Library 
Trustee Association’s Trustee of the Year!  You are an inspiration to us all!  Thank you so much 

for giving so much of your time to make us a better organization. 

Library Board Members and Executives: 
Chair:              Caitlin Vince 
Vice Chair:  Margie Viers              
Treasurer:  Samantha MacDonald                        
Trustees:  Mike Nichols *                                    
  Winona Letendre *                             

  Diana Jewan                                       
  Grace Okada 
Winter Carnival StoryTime Event was a great success!   
Socks were flying everywhere!  Thank you to Greta Goddard for the partnership. 
 

Library Programs Survey – Thank you to all of you who filled out our surveys during the  

Winter Carnival and the two weeks afterward. The data will be compiled shortly.  Thanks to our 
last survey results, we have brought in new genres of books, increased the number of children’s 

audiobooks that are being purchased, added a coffee station, offer a seniors computer course 
series, and focused on updating the non-fiction book collections!  We also increased our library 
hours so that we are now open Thursday mornings and an hour later on Fridays.  We will soon 
be looking in to more adult programming options including a Young Adult librarian position who 
will be able to offer programming and presentations for tweens, teens and adults!  I will be  

posting more information regarding this new library position in the near future. 
 

Children’s Programs will be taking a short break for the School closures for Spring Break.  
There will be no Library Club on March 16th, 23rd and 30th and no Storytime on March 22nd and 
29th.  Both programs begin again the first week of April at their regular times. 
 

Children’s Book Bingo We had many participants in this great event!  Stay tuned to next 
month’s Bulletin for a list of winners and prizes!                                                                                       
 

Item Donations:  
Margie Viers-DVD donation… Scorch Trials, Kristy Bruce-Adult Fiction book, Serena by Ron 

Rash Barry Crabb-Donation of a space heater for the Reading Room, Gerri Bird – DVD dona-

tion… Eat, Pray, Love, Diana Jewan – Donation of a space heater for the Boot Room.  
Thank you so much to our amazing patrons for your kind item donations this month. 
Thank you as well to the people who donate items anonymously through our book drop!  This 
month’s donations have included titles from Patricia Cornwell, Jodi Picoult, Michael Crichton, 
Kathy Reichs and Lonely Planet! 
 

For more information about Library services please come in and speak to us. You may also           
contact us via telephone at 250-783-9414 or through our email addresses below. 
  

   Toby Cocks                          Nancy Smith                   Amber Norton 
   Children’s Programs               Interlibrary Loans             Library Director 

 kids.hhpl@pris.ca                  ill.hhpl@pris.ca                 director.hhpl@pris.ca                                      
 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop and like us on Facebook!      

Library  

*we are still in search of a new 

board member to fill one of these 

outgoing trustee positions! Please 

contact the Board Chair or Library 
Director for more information. 
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DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 
VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARD 2016 

 

The District is looking for YOUR NOMINATIONS! Do you know a person or persons 

who excel at volunteering OR someone who really fills a need in the community?   

  

One person will be awarded the title for the Hudson's Hope  

'VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR' 

 Their name will be added to the plaque in the District Foyer and a monetary  

donation will be awarded to the club, organization or charity of the winner's choice. 

  

Deadline for nominations is April 15, 2016. 

  

Let us honour those who give back to the community! Nominate that special    

someone that is always volunteering in your club, organization or event and show 

them how much they are appreciated! 

  

Volunteer Appreciation Nomination forms are available at the District Office, on the 

Hudson’s Hope Website, or send in the following information via email to 

clerk@hudsonshope.ca  

 

A monetary donation will also be given to the club, organization or charity of the 

winner’s choice.   

 

Please put ‘Volunteer Appreciation’ in the subject line or fill out form below. 

1. Name of Volunteer 

2. Volunteer’s Contribution to the Community 

3. Name of Nominee 

4. Nominee’s Telephone Number   

SEND TO:  
District of Hudson’s Hope, PO Box 330, Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0 

Name of Volunteer: ______________________________________________________________________ 

Contribution to the Community: 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Name of Nominee: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Telephone #:______________________________________________________________________________ 

mailto:clerk@hudsonshope.ca
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When:    
Every Tuesday at 1:30                                                                    

     

Where:  
Silver Willows Court Lounge 

10104 Ellis Crescent 

EVERYBODY  
WELCOME                                                    

BRING YOUR OWN PROJECT              

START A NEW ONE  OR SIMPLY                                                                                                                                      

COME FOR A CHAT 

We would like to send a  

heartwarming thank you to 

the community for everything 

you have done for us in this 

difficult time, with the loss of 

Eric. Your love and support is 

overwhelming, and is what is 

getting us through.   

 

We are planning to have a 

Celebration of Life for Eric 

around mid April. This will   

allow time for people who are 

traveling from out of town, to 

be able to attend. 

 

Love the Heiberg and                       

Cryderman families. 

  
As of March 31st, 2016, Enchanting Esthetics will 

be closed.  
 

Thank you to everyone for all your support over 

the years. It's been such a blessing! 
 

Please don't hesitate to call/text me at                             

(250) 783-1327 to schedule an appointment until 

then. 
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House Concerts at 

10505 Jones Cres 
 

Call/Text Jeremy Mahon  

778-834-2767 
 

Doors open 7:00pm 

Concert 7:30 to 10:00 
 

Donation at the Door:  

$20 adult, $10 Senior/

Student 
Thursday 
March 3rd, 2016 

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 
10324 Gething Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 
250-783-9211 

*STORE IS ALWAYS CLOSED 
TUESDAYS AFTER BAG DAY* 

Reminder…  

Business License Invoices 

are due upon receipt. 
 
If not paid by March 15th you will 
need to reapply for your license. 
 
Should you have any questions, 

please contact the District Office at 
250-783-9901 
 
Rhonda Eastman,  
Deputy Treasurer 

FEBRUARY 29TH-MARCH 5TH 
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Hudson’s Hope Rod & Gun Club  

Annual Dinner, Auction & Dance 
 

Saturday, April 2nd,  2016 
Hudson’s Hope Community Hall 

 

Cocktails at 5:30PM 
Dinner at 6:30PM 
Dance at 9:30PM 

  

 Dinner Tickets - $35.00/ per person (Includes dance ticket) 
Dance Tickets - $15.00/ per person (Dance tickets will be sold at the door) 

 

Sorry, no minors allowed 
 

Dinner tickets will be sold at Legacy Village Market & Marg’s Mini Mart 
 

Door Prizes! Live & Silent Auction!    50/50 Draw!    Raffles! Guts Auction! 
 

Includes a Safe Ride Home by the Lions Van 
 

For more information contact Miah Phelps at 250-783-8023 
This is a cash/cheque only event 
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman             Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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Make & Take Night 
 

  Date:  Tuesday,  
    March 15th 

 
  Time: 4:30 - 6:30pm 
 

  Where: HH School - Library  
 
  Theme: Farms 
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www.bugkathymiller.com 

Only 9 Lots Available at Williston Lake Resort  

2.5 Acres—14.3 acres 

Prices start at $98,000 

Build your week-end getaway or  

build your dream custom home!! 

Enjoy the recreation haven that awaits you  

only 20 minutes from Hudson’s Hope. 

Breathtaking views surrounded by pristine beauty! 

4129 Beryl Prairie Rd 
C8001356 
$425,000 
18.85 acres of light industrial zoned land available just off                     
Canyon Drive and north onto the Beryl Prairie Road in                                    
Hudson's Hope. Approx 6 acres are cleared, level & gravelled 
with good drainage and access. This high-exposure property                  
can accommodate many usages. Quick possession is available. 

Kathy Miller REALTOR® 
Personal Real Estate Corporation 

Re/max Action Realty (1991) Inc. 

#101—9711—100 Avenue, Fort St. John, BC V1J 1Y2  

E-mail: kathy@bugkathymiller.com 

Office: 250 785 5520 Toll Free: 1 888 785 5520 
If your home is currently listed this is not intended as a solicitation. Each Office Independently Owned and Operated. 
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Knox-pro 
 

Restoration and design 

Serving HudSon’S Hope and area 
 

Complete Restoration Service 

Additions and Basement Renovations 

Project Management 

Design Services 

Kitchen and Bathroom Renovations 

Interior Painting and Decorating 

Tile Finishing 

All Woodwork Finishing and Cabinets 

Plumbing and Electrical Repairs 

Drywall Repairs and Finish 

Interior and Exterior Railings 
 

With More Than Twenty Years Experience 

I will Take Care of All Your Construction Needs 

From Building Permit to Finish 

 

For a Free Estimate  
 

Please Call Reg @ 250-806-0253 
regknox12@hotmail.com 



The Bulletin                                                        14                                         March 2016 

 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

Monday, March 7th, 2016 

Monday, April 4th, 2016 

 
 

Contact the District Office 250-783-9901 

no later than 3pm the Friday prior to the 

trip to reserve a seat on the van.  

  

Leaves Silver Willows at 8:50am and the 

Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  

 

The driver will accommodate individual     

appointments, however the bus                     

generally starts the return trip from Fort 

St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

SENIOR/ADULT SWIM 

IS BACK ON TUESDAYS  
 
 

March 8th & 22nd, 2016 

April 12th & 26th, 2016 
 

Transportation provided:   

Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  

Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 *Swim pass available for as low as $5 per           
 session. 
 *Walking track and gym available 
 *Seniors Discount at the restaurant on  

 Tuesdays 
 
To register… 
contact Special Events Coordinator, 
Greta Goddard 250-783-5338  
or email 

events@hudsonshope.ca  
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LAND AND AIR  CARRIERS 
  

YOUR LOCAL CARRIER! 

  

Servicing Hudson’s Hope, Fort St. John, Dawson Creek and Chetwynd daily. 
  

We service our routes 5 days per week with weekends on request.  
  

Departs Hudson’s Hope at 8:30 am daily.     
Returning through Chetwynd, arriving in Hudson’s Hope at approximately 5:00 pm. 

  

SAME DAY DELIVERY                                                  VISIT US ON FACEBOOK 
 

We now move boats, trailers, R.V.’s and other equipment! 
 

Please let us know if you would like your grocery orders picked up in Fort St. John.  
We are considering a two day a week run for grocery orders in Fort St. John, should there be community interest. 

We are looking to work with Save on Foods and the No Frills Grocery stores.  

We will offer a 25% discount on grocery deliveries to Seniors in our community!  
 

Our business has been serving the Peace Region for the past 6 years,                                    
with excellent references.  

  

CELL #1: 250-794-7188   CELL #2- 250-794-7400 

WILLISTON LAKE SATTELITE: 604-629-5748 ONLINE: SAVENTURE@XPLORNET.CA  

NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
 Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - Livestock Hauling 

  

      We Pride Ourselves On 
       Customer Satisfaction 

  

 CONTACT: 
  

       Dennis Beattie            
  Cell 250-783-0952   Home 250-783-9291         
  Cell 250-262-1669          
    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader 
   

 D-6 Caterpillar  
   

  30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

mailto:SAVENTURE@XPLORNET.CA
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PO Box 338 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 

Tammy Fiarchuk 

Email: cfc@pris.ca We are on Facebook 

250-783-5339 or 250-261-1011 

 

 

Country Flavours 

Catering                    
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Call Lanna Tucker For a Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly Service Guaranteed! 
Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 

Feature Listings  

“Thoughts Become Things, And Dreams DO come True “ 

Lanna Tucker  
Personal Real Estate corp. 

Cell: 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 
www.lannatucker.com 

9001 JAMIESON AVENUE $349,900 

Action Realty 

Choose a realtor you can trust!  
“Buying and selling a home or                

property is the single largest financial                      
transaction most of us make so make 

sure you’re comfortable with the               
realtor you choose”  

10122 MACDOUGALL ST $119,000 

Gorgeous newer home that has all of the  
expensive work completed, it just needs a few 
finishing touches to make it a home! Huge 
rooms with large windows and vaulted  
ceilings throughout. Quad-lock concrete, walk
-out basement with a 50-yr rubber tile roof 
adds to the longevity of this stunning home. 
Detached workshop has 2 parking stalls in the 
carport, and one oversized single garage/
workshop all with concrete floors and fully 
wired.  

More affordable than paying rent! This well                

maintained home has been well cared for with 3 

bedrooms that could be 4. The beautifully                   

landscaped yard has many mature trees for added 

privacy and shade. Fully fenced yard with a large 

deck is great for kids, pets & outside enjoyment. A 

detached workshop with power can be used for 

added storage, The commercial torch-on roof was 

installed approx. 7 years ago, along with additional 

insulation - it's a 50-year roof!  
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District of Hudson’s Hope Council News

Grant for Solar Generation: 

 

Hudson’s Hope is fortunate to have received a grant of $1.35 Million from the federal gas 

tax fund to install a series of solar panels on or adjacent to District buildings. We expect 

the project to benefit us by reducing total carbon emissions and electricity costs.   

 

Communities are required to calculate and reduce carbon emissions with the goal of 

reaching carbon neutrality. We can use the solar generation to offset our carbon              

emissions from vehicles or heating.  

 

Electricity is a growing expense for the District and we can reduce the our costs now and 

in the future by generating some of our own.    

 

In 2000, the District electricity bill was $68,000.   

In 2008, it had grown to $90,000.   

Last year it was $164,600.  

 

The province announced annual increases from 2014 until 2018 that total a 28%                   

increase when compounded. They also announced another 5 years of annual increases 

starting in 2019. The amount was not announced but it is expected to be 2.6% per year.  

That puts us to 2024, when Site C is expected to come on-stream.  

Rate-payers begin to pay the $8.8 billion cost of Site C when it comes on-line so we can 

expect a further jump in electricity rates in 2024.  

 

Given all that, reducing electricity costs is one of the most effective cost-savings 

measures we have. We are very pleased to have received this major grant to help us 

achieve  it.  

 

Locum Doctor April - July 

We are very pleased that Northern Health has arranged for Doctor Ramish Kamath to 

provide services in Hudson’s Hope for the months of April through to the end of July.   

 

Peace Moberly Tract Agreement between the Province of BC and the Saulteau 

First Nation 

 

Meeting: 

 

Date:  Thursday, March 3 

Time:  7 pm 

Place:  Basement, District of Hudson's Hope 

Speaker: Chris Addison, Director of Resource Management, Northeast BC, 

Ministry of Forests, Lands and Natural Resource Operations (FLNRO) 

 



   March  2016                                    19                                                 The Bulletin 

Mayor Gwen Johansson 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 

District of Hudson’s Hope Council News  

Last year, the province negotiated a "special management" agreement with the Saulteau 

First Nation regarding an area of land between the Peace River and the Moberly River, 

known as the Peace Moberly Tract (PMT). The Peace Moberly Tract includes land which is 

within the District of Hudson's Hope on the south side of the Peace River. Several local 

people use the area for hunting, trapping and other activities.  

 

On January 25th, two representatives from FLNRO met with people in Hudson's Hope to 

discuss the implications of the agreement for our community. Those representatives  

didn't have the information that people here were asking for. So another meeting has 

been organized to talk about the impact on traplines, hunting, and general recreational 

use. The meeting on Thursday, March 7 is the meeting that was promised. So please 

come with your questions and comments.  

 

Hudson's Hope Fall Fair 2016 Annual General Meeting 

Saturday March 5th at 2 PM @ the Sportsman.  

More info: 250-783-9106 

     NEW BOTTLE SHED 
 

HHMHA is happy to announce that our long needed "Bottle Sorting 
Shed" has been completed as of this week, and is ready for use!  
 

We would like to thank the following parties for helping us 
get it built :  
 

- DOHH for grant money 
- W6 Construction for donating a carpenter and equipment  
- James Rhymer for building shelving and sorting tables in both the "Drop-off" and 
"Sorting" sheds  

- Legacy Village Market  
 

The purpose of this shed is to provide a work space for user groups to sort bottles.  
 

All donations should be taken to the old green "Drop-off" shed. Please use the side door to 
take your items inside and place them on the new shelves!  
 

Thank you  

Lannie Rhymer , HHMHA Secretary 
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Meetings / Clubs 
Adult Rec Badminton  Wednesday  7:00 pm 

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursday   7:00 pm 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday       7:00 pm 

Brownies and Sparks  Thursday  3:15 pm 

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday 7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  3rd Tuesday  7:00 pm 

Emergency Social Services   1st Thursday  7:00 pm  

Historical Society  3rd Thursday   7:00 pm 

Junior Rangers   1st & 3rd Wednesday 7:00 pm 

Library After School Club Wednesdays  3:30 pm 

Library Board Meeting  3rd Monday  7:00 pm 

Library Story Time  Tuesdays  10:30 am 

Lions Club   1st Thursday  7:30 pm 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday  1:00 pm 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Wednesday 7:00 pm 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s   2nd Thursday  7:00 pm  

Seniors  
Whist    Mondays  7:00 pm 
Cribbage Wednesdays            Wednesdays             7:00 pm  
Fit for Life   Monday and Thursday 9:30 am 
FSJ Senior Trip                              As Scheduled 
Senior Craft Club    Every Tuesday  1:00 pm   

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 

 

28 29 30 31   

 M a r c h  2 0 1 6  

 
Senior Bus 

Trip Sr/Adult Swim 

  Sr/Adult Swim 

Council Meeting 

Council Meeting 

Good Friday 

Easter Monday 

District Office  
Closed 

District Office  
Closed 

Easter Sunday 

St. Patrick’s Day  
Pot O’ Gold Search 

Grad Coffee 

House 

Sham- 
Rockin  
Party 

Hudson’s Hope Mixed Bonspiel 
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A p r i l  2 0 1 6  

Council Meeting 
Senior Bus 
     Trip 

 

Council Meeting Sr/Adult Swim 
 

 

  Sr/Adult Swim 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
      1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

Sr/Adult Swim 

Senior Bus 
Trip 

Council Meeting 

Council Meeting   Sr/Adult Swim 

Easter Egg  
Hunt 

Rod & Gun Club  
Dinner, Auction  

& Dance 
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Police Report: 

February 2016 
 

 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP Detachment responded to approximately 25 calls for service 

over the last few weeks. Some incidents of note during that time are as follows: 

 

On January 21st, 2016, Hudson’s Hope RCMP received complaints of footprints in the 

snow on several properties throughout town. One vehicle was entered and a small 

amount of money was taken from inside.   

 

On January 23rd, 2016, Hudson’s Hope RCMP was called out for a suicidal person that 

had ran off into the forest. RCMP Police Dog Service, local Fire Department, and        

Provincial Ambulance were called in to assist and the person was located after a 

lengthy search. The suicidal person was taken to hospital in Fort St. John for a          

mental health assessment.  

 

On January 28th, 2016, Hudson’s Hope RCMP was called out for a suicidal person 

heading to the river. Local Fire and Rescue, BC Ambulance and RCMP Police Dog  

Service were called in to assist local police. The suicidal person was located and           

apprehended under the Mental Health Act. The suicidal person was transported to 

hospital and was admitted for a mental health assessment.  

 

On January 29th, 2016, Police were advised of illegal hunting on Twelve Mile Road. 

BC Conservation office was called for assistance and the file is still under                

investigation.  

 

On January 29th, 2016, Hudson’s Hope RCMP stopped a vehicle and found the driver 

to be prohibited from driving in Canada. The driver was also issued a 90 day                          

immediate road side driving prohibition for impaired driving. The vehicle was                    

impounded for 30 days and several violation tickets were issued to the driver.  

 

The Hudson’s Hope RCMP wishes to remind citizens to protect their belongings. Take 

steps to secure or remove valuable items from unattended vehicles and to secure 

windows and doors while away from home. Theft is a crime of opportunity and takes 

only a few minutes or seconds if items are in plain sight and unsecured.  

 

The Hudson’s Hope RCMP requests anyone having information regarding current or 

past investigations, or any criminal activity, to contact the RCMP directly, or                         

anonymously through Crime Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. 
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Bullying and the Law 
 

Bullying can be a traumatic experience, and some forms of bullying can even be 

considered illegal. These include: 

 

•Threats of death or serious bodily harm - whether done face to face, online, over 

the phone or through text messaging. 
 

•Criminal Harassment - repeated tormenting online, with texts, phone calls and/or 

emails causing the other person to fear for their safety. 
 

•Distribution of intimate images without consent – Sharing nude or sexual pictures 

of another person without their consent.  
 

•Assaults - including pushing, tripping, slapping, hitting or spitting. 
 

For all of these criminal offences, it is important to notify your local police                            

detachment or report it to CYBERTIP.CA. Based on the available information, police 

will decide if an investigation is warranted and whether charges may be laid. 

 

What You Can Do? 
 

•Walk away or leave the online conversation. 
 

•Keep track of the bullying (write it down and/or save a screenshot of the online 

message). 
 

•Tell a trusted adult. If you don't trust anyone or need to speak with someone                           

urgently, contact the confidential and toll-free Kids Help Phone 1-800-668-6868.  
 

•Report the bullying to school administrators. 
 

•Report criminal offences, such as threats, assaults and sexual exploitation to the 

local police detachment.  
 

•Report unwanted text messages to your telephone service provider.  
 

•Report online bullying to the social media site and block the person responsible. 

 

DID YOU KNOW? 
 

85% of bullying incidences happen in front of people (Canadian Red Cross).                      

Don`t be a bystander. Speak up and make a difference.  

 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP 
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   Northern HiLites Salon 
Owner/Stylist        

Lindsay Trask 

Stylist 

Britt Silk 

Britt’s Hours 
Tuesday to Friday 
10-5 

Lindsay’s Hours 
Monday 9-5 
Tuesday, Wednesday 5-8 
Saturdays by Appointment 

Services: 
Cuts 
Colors 
Styles/ Updo’s/ Weddings 
Hair Therapy Treatments 
Keratin Smoothing Treatments 
Tape In Hair Extensions 

Salon Hours: 
Monday 9-5 
Tuesday 10-8 
Wednesday 10-8 
Thursday 10-5 
Friday  10-5 
Saturday       By Appointment only 

     (No Walk-Ins) 

 
To book an appointment or for more 
info on services or prices...  
 

        Call:  
       250-783-3163  
             or  
        Email:  
        northernhilites@live.com 
 
 
 



   March  2016                                    25                                                 The Bulletin 

 

Hudson’s Hope Mixed Bonspiel 
 

March 11th-13th, 2016 
 

$160.00 per team 
Plus $20 Calcutta 
Includes Dinner 

 

 

Don’t have a full team? Call us and we will try to match you up 
with someone looking.  

 

 

Call Barb @ 250-783-9175 or Corey @ 250-783-1097 

 

Easter Egg Hunt 
 

Sunday, April 3rd   
@ Beattie Park  

10 am-11:30 am  
 

Come on out to participate in free activities, search for eggs, and enjoy free treats.  
Enter amazing free prize draws. 
Special search for children  in the U-7 age group.  

Don’t  forget to bring along your Easter basket.  
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We proudly supply complete 

fluid management services, 

pipe fusing, pumps, and  

water transfer technicians.  
 

Butler Ridge Energy also  

has a complete line of rental 

equipment including light 

towers, office trailers,  

and washroom trailers  

for your worksite. 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

 Ph. 250-783-2363         butlerridge.com 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
 
 

Our Junior Firefighters have been learning a great 
deal while participating in the work experience program 

with our local fire department.  Recently they had the 
opportunity to learn how to put out vehicle fires.  This 
program provides excellent team-building, safety, and 
initiative development for our students.  A big thank you 
to both of our fire-halls for supporting this program for 

so many years. 
 

Our Biology 12 Class finished their semester by             
sharing their expertise with our primary students.  The 
senior students provided hands on demonstrations and 
answered questions surrounding topics such as 

the circulatory/respiratory and digestive sys-
tems.  All of the students were very engaged!  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Congratulations to Mickey Loberg for competing in his first Brazilian Jiu-Jitsu tournament, 
and finishing in 1st place!  Also, thank you to Richard Neden who has been volunteering his 
time to teach this challenging sport to our community members. 
 

Our Welcome to Kindergarten event takes place on March 3rd, from 3:30-4:30.  If you 
have a child who will be 5 years of age by December 31st, 2016, bring him/her down for some 
fun activities and a tour of the school.   
 



   March  2016                                    29                                                 The Bulletin 

The Association of Professional Engineers and Geoscientists of BC (APEGBC),                                          
will be hosting the 2016 Popsicle BridgeBuilding Challenge at                                                             
Dr. Kearney Middle School on March 12th.  Mrs. Baytaluke has been                                                     
working with many of our students to build bridges for this fun                                                              

competition.  Come on out and cheer on our students! 
 

Congratulations to the following students who earned Work Ethics Honour Roll status for 
Semester One, Term Two.  These students demonstrated excellent work habits and                           

consistency all term.  They also enjoyed a great reward day opportunity at Powder King. 
 

Dylan Beswick, Payden Siemens, Henry Kehl, Joshua Deardorf, Annabella Lucas-Jarnagin, 
Kacey MacNeil, Wren Naisby, Cassidy Reschke, Jadyn Richardson, Tanis Weatherbee. 
 

Zackary Deitner, Sarah Haagsman, John Herrington, Taylor Rowe, Manraj Singh, Allison                      
Theriault. 
 

Abbie Gamboa, Ben Jackson, Jacob Kyllo, Martell Loberg, Heather Martin, Zury Reschke,  
Sean Rice, Olivia Weatherbee. 
 

Iris Barnes, Jordan Brown, Adam Burkitt, Austin Douglas, Jayson Gamboa, Brooklyn Howard, 
Mickey Loberg, Alexander MacDonald, Alex MacNeil, Jake Martin, Zack Milliken, Jade Rowe. 
 

Celina Fequet, Tess Herrington, Amanda Kyllo, Mikey Marini, Samantha Mckeown, Kieran 

Sandford, Ashley Thompson, Dustyn Willson. 
 

Student of the Week Awards:   
 

January 18-22: Malahkaj Romanchych, Stella Matchett, Oro Weder, Cache Greffard, Sheigh 

Siemens, Zoe Baxter, Jashan Kaur, Billie Naisby, Quentin Kenny, Luna Weder, Andrew Quibell                            
February 1 - 5: Zoe Baxter, Hadley Gilliss, Jaylen Moraice Budalich, Lucas Beam, Tyler 
Schlosser, Annika Quibell, Payden Siemens. 
 

Team Challenge:  Our Grade 5/6 students are organizing and running a School-Wide Team 
Challenge event to raise school spirit and encourage cooperation and creativity.  The class will 
be organizing students into groups of four similar-aged groups.  The focus of the challenge is 
a bit of a secret, so we will share pictures of the results in the next Bulletin.   
 

Mini Science Fair:  Our secondary Science & Technology students will be hosting a                             
mini-science fair on February 24th.  One 
student will be selected to join our team 

to represent Hudson's Hope School at 
the Regional Science Fair in Dawson 
Creek.  Good Luck HAWKS! 
 

Pink Shirt Day:  On February 24th, stu-
dents at HHESS (and across Canada) will 
be wearing pink to show their support for 
being kind to others.  
 

Did you know...  Hudson's 
Hope School is one of the only 
schools in British Columbia to 
provide an Equine Studies 
program?  Plans are underway to add a 
Natural Horsemanship Program in the 

Fall of 2016! 
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Hudson’s Hope really knows how to sock it to winter.  

Even though this year’s total number was down slightly 
with 1923 participants over the course of the eight days, 
there were also three less events. And as a result,  
participation numbers for the 19 different activities were  
up again. It’s unbelievable to see those numbers keep 

climbing for the Hudson’s Hope Winter Carnival. It was  
so awesome to see so many families take advantage of  
the “winter” fun. Just love those smiles. The community  
support was over the top amazing, Hudson’s Hope is a  
let’s do community and can “sock it to winter” in style.  

 

Congratulations to Team Edgar for winning the ice carving 
contest and to the Shwartz family for the snow sculpture         
contest. Congratulations to Jamie Eastman, who won the 

cross country ski set donated by North Peace Savings and 
Credit Union at the Cross Country 
workshops. Sheigh Siemens won 
the family set of snowshoes                        

donated by Hope for Health at                 
the Cameron Lake Fun Day.                         
Congratulations to you and enjoy 

the win. Thanks to all those who posted photos with the 
#sockittowinter. You can check out these entries and the Winter 
Carnival photos by going to the District of Hudson’s Hope website 
and facebook page.  

 
A special thank you to all the volunteers who keep on giving and giving. There were 135 hours 
of volunteer time for this event. Thank you for taking your time to make this event happen: 
James MacDonald, Bob Fequet, Becky Mercereau, Reg Whiten, Celina Fequet, Kristy Bruce,     

Pat Markin, Bill Lindsay, Burton Middleton, Allan Gra-
ham, Lori Kelly, Joseph King, Bryce Fequet, Maureen 

Graham, Chris Walsh, 
Daryll Johnson, Jenny 
Hubner, Dick Van Nos-
tram, Dwylla Moraice 
Budalich, Candace 
Dow, Kim Stacey, Bleu 
Rowe, Bonnie Pringle, 

Suzy Bach, Cindy              
Edgar, Marcel Budalich, 

2016 Winter Carnival  
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Travous Quibell, Steve Twa, Bob Waite, Debbie            
Beattie, Cassie Stark, Cadyn Moraice Budalich, Jaylen 
Moraice Budalich, Mike Mant, Ian Smith, Leah Mant, 
Tanner Grabowski, Peter Jugovic, Colleen Gillie, Peter 

Haagsman, Charo Lloret, Tom Matus, Shannon Ma-

son, Winona Letendre, Artha Stuber, and Derrick Silk. 
A tremendous thank you to Liza Rhymer, the amazing 
auctioneer. Please accept my thanks if I may have 
missed you.  
 

An incredible total of 19 clubs and organizations               
assisted with this event. A thanks to all the                         

community clubs and organizations who participated 
and assisted with a grand total of 149 hours: District  of Hudson’s Hope Public Works, Bullhead 
Mountain Curling Club, Hudson’s Hope Minor Hockey, 
Hudson’s Hope Figure Skating Club, Hudson’s Hope 
Women’s Club, Shannon Mason’s School of Dance, 
Grad 2017, Ski Hill Association, Hudson’s Hope Public 
Library, Cameron Lake Outdoor Education Center,           

Hudson’s Hope School, Hudson’s Hope and Beryl                  
Prairie Fire Halls, Recreation Society of Hudson’s  
Hope, New Horizons, North Peace Savings and Credit 
Union, Northern BC High School Rodeo Association, 
Hope 4 Health, and Hudson’s Hope Museum. Without 
your help, this community event would not work. 

 
On top of all this, there was even more business                                                                             
support this year from a total of  75 businesses. Thanks to the generosity of all local businesses 
that offered special deals, donated items and participated in the Carnival bucks program:             
Hudson’s Hope Fas Gas, Sportsman’s Inn, On the Rim, Tanglefoot Bar & Grill, Northern Hi-Lites, 
Sugarplums, Legacy Village Market, Pro Hardware, Marg’s Mini Mart, Pharmasave, Enchanting 

Esthetics, Hudson’s Hope Arena Concession,     

Hudson’s Hope Museum, Kristi Kares Porducts, 
Hudson’ Hope Library, Hudson’s Hope Thrift 

Store, Adventure 
Zone, Bella Vita & 
Friends, Elisabeth 
Haagsman Inde-
pendent Epicurean 

Consultant, Lindsay 
Gunderson Equine 
Therapy and Visual 
Poetry Photography. 
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(c) 250-783-3019 

Locally Owned & Operated for 23 Years 

Phone: 250-783-9455   

Fax: 250-783-9454 
w6ranch@gmail.com 

12802 Carter Street Box 450   
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Lease & Road Construction/Maintenance 

Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Contract Fencing 

Fusion Welding 

Labour Crews 

Pilot Trucks 

(c) 250-320-9835 

Thanks to the many financial sponsors and donors who made this an incredible success.       
Without your kind support this event would not have happened: TransCanada, Canbriam,              
Progress Energy, BC Hydro Company Town, North Peace Savings & Credit Union, Spectra En-
ergy, Urban Systems, Hope For Health, Peace Area Contracting, BC Hydro Lifestyles, Butler 

Ridge Energy, BC Hydro for Generations, Hudson’s Hope Lion’s Club, Lofty Ventures Ltd., Knox
-Pro, W-6 Contracting, AJ’s Oilfield Ventures, Sigma Inn & Suites, Peace View Enterprises, 

Teashan Oilfield Ltd., Jetsue, Beattie’s RV Park, Horseshoe Creek Outfitters, Stillwater Inn & 
Suites, Federal Ranch Enterprises, Country Flavours, Time Travel Services Ltd., Tread Pro 
Burnin’ Rubber, Hudson’s Hope School, Powder King Ski Resort, Ernie’s Source for Sports, 
Computer Solutions, P&L Ventures, Class Act Fitness, Omar Kirkeeng Excavating, New Hori-
zons, BC Liquor Stores, Hudson’s Hope Arena, Hudson’s Hope Honey, Nicole Gilliss ReMax   

Action Realty, Fay’s Feeders, Debbie’s Pottery, Reflections, C-4 
Bookkeeping Services, Fair Trade Products, Hudson’s Hope Fire 
Department, Hudson’s Hope Minor Hockey, The Pearkes Center, 
Lynx Creek Campground, Williston Lake Resort Ltd., Timbuktu, 
Silver Icing, Alcan Ventures, and the Hudson’s Hope Ski Hill 
Association. Thanks to Public Works for always being there and 

so willing to help. Thanks to the staff for all your tips, advice, 
editing, and laughter. And last but certainly not least, a huge 
thank you to the District of Hudson’s Hope for supporting this 

event. Your support is responsible for thousands of smiles.  
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*Games will be Monday and Wednesday 
evenings at the arena field or school ball field.

*Minimum team size is 10 players
*Each team should have a minimum of 4 women

*Men under the age of 14 and over 55 can be      
cluded in the total women count for your team 
 
 

To sign up a team or for more information,

call Burton Middleton:
250

email 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 
YOUTH VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARD 2016 
 

The District is looking for YOUR NOMINATIONS! Do you know a person or persons 

between the ages of 13 and 19 who has made a positive contribution to the commu-

nity on a volunteer basis such as developing a project, serving on a committee and/

or other volunteer work with organizations and groups. Youth in this category may 

display outstanding qualities, provide leadership, support their peers, overcome 

challenges and/or contribute to their community in a meaningful way.    
  

One person will be awarded the title for the Hudson's Hope  

'YOUTH VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR' 
 Their name will be added to the plaque in the District Foyer. A monetary donation of 

$1,000 will be given to the club, organization or charity of the winner’s choice  

or can be used in the form of a bursary. 
  

Deadline for nominations is April 15, 2016. 
 

Let us recognize the youth in our community! Nominate that special someone that is 

always volunteering in your club, organization or event and show them how much 

they are appreciated! 
  

Youth Volunteer Appreciation Nomination forms are available at the District Office, 

on the Hudson’s Hope Website, or send in the following information via email to 

clerk@hudsonshope.ca.  
 

Please put ‘Volunteer Appreciation’ in the subject line or fill out form below. 
 

1. Name of Volunteer 

2. Volunteer’s Contribution to the Community 

3. Name of Nominee 

4. Nominee’s Telephone Number                                                             

SEND TO:  

District of Hudson’s Hope, PO Box 330, Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0 

Name of Volunteer: ______________________________________________________________________ 

Contribution to the Community: 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Name of Nominee: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Telephone #:______________________________________________________________________________ 

mailto:burton.middleton@bchydro.com
mailto:clerk@hudsonshope.ca
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Nicole Gilliss 
Realtor 

ReMax Action Realty 
(250) 783-1076 

nicole@remaxaction.ca 

NEW LISTING 

10125 MACINTOSH CRESCENT  
LIST PRICE $290,000.00 

This home is unique for a number of reasons: 
 

1) Great family neighborhood close to school, pool, and arena.  
2) Has a large detached garage  
3) 6 year old custom kitchen with loads of cupboards  
4) Large completely fenced back yard.  
All that combined with the 5 bedrooms, 2.5 baths, tons of big bright windows and 

the large entrance foyer make this house sure to sell quickly. This house is +2500 

square feet including partially finished basement. Basement has wood stove, and a 

separate entrance leading to carport. Large asphalt driveway to carport and to     

detached garage gives tons of parking. 
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 Hudson's Hope Ski Association 
 

Winters not over yet! 
 

It may still snow and if it does ...... 
the ski hill will open! 
 

The rental skis and snowboards are waxed and ready for action.  
 

The slopes are thrilling, the snowshoe/cross country ski trail is fantastic and the view is 
spectacular.  

**Keep updated on Facebook** 
 

Don't like snowsports? How about fishing? 
 

The Hudson's Hope Ski Hill Association will be holding its annual fund raising fishing derby in 
June at Dinosaur Lake. Great family event with lots of prizes to be won. 

 

Sunday, June 19th, Fathers Day, mark this event in your calendar! 
 

As we are completely volunteer run, it depends on how many people are available to how 
often we can open. We would welcome any help. There’s a range of things to do, from                 
running the lift, selling tickets to trail blazing. And you don't need to be able to ski! If you 
are interested or would like to find out more, please contact us via Hudson's Hope Ski                
Association facebook page or email us at hudsonshopeskihill@gmail.com 

 

250-783-9433 

Monday—Friday  

11:00 am—7:00 pm 
Closed 

Saturday & Sunday 

NOW BOOKING APPOINTMENTS 

"Making Your Smiles Bloom ~ Locally" 
 

FRIDAYS 9:00AM TO 4:00PM 

mailto:hudsonshopeskihill@gmail.com
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Roderick 

Email: hhreservations@sigmahotels.ca 

Tanglefoot Bar & Grill  
The most popular spot in                  
Hudson’s Hope, BC – offers a        
diverse menu of savoury choices 
for all tastes, a laid-back             
atmosphere to kick back after 
work and unsurpassed northern 
hospitality. All guests staying at 

Sigma Inn and Suites receive a 
10% discount on all food items  
on the menu (excluding liquor). 

Introducing New Menu in Early March! 

Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                   
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
Lee Kirkeeng @250-783-1175 By Text 
Email: saventure@xplornet.ca 
Base phone: 604-629-5748 
Cell: 250-794-7188 

  Sigma Inn & Suites is the newest hotel in  

Hudson’s Hope, BC. Whether traveling on busi-
ness or staying for a relaxing getaway, Sigma Inn 
& Suites is the ideal place to stay. We offer ex-
ceptional amenities, excellent customer service 
and a convenient location to local attractions 
and recreation areas. Each guest room and suite 
is tastefully decorated and offers you a unique 
blend of comfort, value and personal service. 
Each guest room features a refrigerator, micro-
wave, coffee maker, DVD player, hair dryer, iron 
& ironing board, telephone with voicemail and 
complimentary high-speed internet. We also 
invite you to join us for complimentary break-
fast. Make a reservation today for your next 
unforgettable stay in Hudson’s Hope, BC – the 
“Land of Dinosaurs and Dams”.  

 
 
9006 Clarke Avenue 
Hudson’s Hope, BC  
V0C 1V0  
Tel: 250-783-2300  
Fax: 250-783-2301  
 

Located on the bank of the 
Peace River in the Rocky 
Mountain foothills of 
British Columbia, 90  
kilometres west of Fort St. 
John and 66 km north of 
Chetwynd on Highway 29.  
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Pilot and Hotshot  
 

24/7 Serving BC and AB 
 

 

250-329-6122 
 

 
katanapvhotshot@gmail.com 

  

 It’s that time of year again..... 

 
The Grad class of 2017 is now fundraising for their grad trip! 

 
If you would like to hire this awesome group of Grads to help you out 
please contact Terri Clark at 250-783-5333, please leave a message. 
 

We have some great events coming up soon!  
 

Check out our ad in the Bulletin for the upcoming Coffee House. There’s 
even have a chance to win a POT OF GOLD for St. Patricks Day!! 

 
Thank you in advance for supporting this great group of Grads !! 
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Peace Valley  Community Church 
10122 Beattie Drive 

783-9484 

 
Sunday Worship at 10:00 am 

St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
9500 Beattie Drive 

783-5338 
 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
 

Services  are held on the 2nd  Sunday 

and Last Sunday of the month 

Hudson’s Hope Bible Fellowship 
9702 Beattie Drive       783-3107 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Pastor Tim Viers 

Sunday School starts at 9:30, all ages welcome. 
 

Good Friday Service March 25th @2pm  

Easter Sunday Service March 27th @11am 

Everyone invited! 

 
CCCH 

Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

CHURCH 

DIRECTORY 

Bella Vita and Friends Catering 
 

               Located in the  

         Bullhead Mountain  

           Curling Club 
 

Concession is open Friday Nights at 6:00pm 

and during Bonspiels 
 

Catering Services are available for                   

Small and Large Occasions 
 

   Please contact Julie Vandenberg  

   250-783-0970 or 250-783-5450 
 

The Bullhead Curling Club Lounge is   

available for rent.  

Perfect space for Parties, Lunches and 

Dinners. 

Contact Barb Frocklage 250-783-9175 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary Secondary School..783-9994 
 
Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge …….………….….   250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service ............................... .250-788-2407 
 

 

Library ………………………………………………..………...783-9414 
Sunday-Tuesday ............................................... 12 - 5 pm 
Wednesday....................................................... 12 - 7 pm 
Thursday ........................................................... 10 - 5 pm 
Friday ................................................................ 12 - 6 pm 
Saturday  ............................................................. ..Closed 

Statutory Holidays……………………….……………………..Closed 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……...… 783-5230 

Hours: Tuesday - Saturday  10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 – 2. Closed: Mondays 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..….783-5735  
Open Monday to Friday                              9 am—4:30 pm 
Fax: ................................................................... 783-5770 
E-mail:…………………………………………..hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………..…………..783-9434 
 
Playschool……………………………………………………..783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………..hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 
Post Office………………………………………….………….783-5302 
Open Monday to Friday   8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch        12 noon to 1 pm 
Open Saturday   9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages ...................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights  ....................................   ..... 783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop……………………………………………….…....783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday ........................... 1 pm to 4 pm 
Bag Day……...last Monday of the month from: 
                      1 pm to 4 pm and 7 pm to 9 pm 
Closed the Tuesday after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station………………………………………..…...783-5608 
Open:  Wednesday – Sunday ..................... 11 am – 7 pm 
Closed :   Monday & Tuesdays  

Ambulance / Fire / R.C.M.P.                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….…...783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901.   Rental contract and payment can be 
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen Cassie @   ............ 783-1327  
 

District  
Monday to Friday 8:30 - 4:30; Closed Holidays 
District Office    Fax: 783-5741 ……...………..……  783-9901 
Arena  (Scheduled hours- Seasonal) ................. 783-5563 
Animal Control Officer ...................................... 783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - Seasonal) ......... 783-9154 
Special Events (Greta Goddard)………………..…. .783-5338 
Swimming Pool (Seasonal) ...............................  783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP .................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Pat Pimm, MLA North ............................ 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District ................. 1-800-670-7773 
      T D  for the Deaf ............................... 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information ............................... 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information ........................... 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………..……...783-9991 
Fax:  .................................................................. .783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Hours of operation    ............................. Monday – Friday 
Open ...............................................    9:00 am – 4:30 pm 
Closed     ..........................................  12:30 pm – 1:30 pm 
BC Nurse Line ………. ............................... ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ... …………………………………...783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line …………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll free        1-800-550-4997 
Web: www.drivebc.ca 
 
OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency …..…….. 1-800-663-3456 
 
To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at  ........................................................... 310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


